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The Honorable Board of Franklin County Commissioners met on the above date.

Present for the meeting were Neva J. Corkrumn, Chair Pro Tem; Bob Koch, Member; Fred
Bowen, County Administrator; and Mary Withers, Clerk to the Board. Frank H. Brock,

Chairman, was absent due to required attendance at the election recount.

OFFICE BUSINESS

Secretary Patricia Shults met with the Board.

Human Services Director

Mr. Bowen introduced Rosie Rumsey, the new Human Resources Director for

Franklin County.

Consent Agenda

Motion - Mr. Koch: I move for approval of the consent agenda as follows:

1.

Approval of Resolution 2005-503 for an agreement between Lutheran
Community Services and Benton-Franklin Counties to provide community mental
health services for the 2005-07 biennium, Agreement #0507-CMH-LCS, effective
September 1, 2005 through August 31, 2006. (Exhibit 1)

Approval of Resolution 2005-504 for an agreement between Lutheran
Community Services and Benton-Franklin Counties to provide Medicaid mental
health services (Pre-paid Inpatient Health Plan — PIHP) for the 2005-07 biennium,
Agreement #0507-PIHPMH-LCS, effective September 1, 2005 through

August 31, 2006. (Exhibit 2)

Approval of Resolution 2005-505 for the creation of line item 560.00.00.0000
(WIN 2-1-1 — a Telephone Information & Referral System) within the Aids to
Other Government Budget, Number 001-000-720, and approval of an inter budget
transfer in the amount of $6,140 from the 2005 Non-Departmental Budget,
Number 001-000-700, line item 519.90.10.0001 (Contingency Reserve) to the
Aids to Other Government Budget, Number 001-000-720, line item
560.00.00.0000 (WIN 2-1-1 — A Telephone Information & Referral System).
(Exhibit 3)

Approval of Resolution 2005-506 authorizing the purchase of a Dell UltraSharp
1905FP Flat Panel Monitor for District Court at a cost not to exceed $400, and
approval of an inter budget transfer in the amount of $400 from the 2005 Current
Expense District Court Budget, Number 001-000-260, line item 512.40.49.0003
(Misc.- Data Processing) to the Capital Outlay Budget, Number 001-000-710, line
item 594.00.64.3501 (Computer Hardware) to pay for said monitor. (Exhibit 4)
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5. Approval of Resolution 2005-507 re-appointing Katie Barton and Rachel
Childress to serve three-year terms on the Aging and Long Term Care Advisory
Board, with said terms expiring December 31, 2008. (Exhibit 5)

6. Approval of Resolution 2005-508 re-appointing Ethel Krug to serve a two-year
term on the Aging and Long Term Care Advisory Board, with said term expiring
December 31, 2007. (Exhibit 6)

7. Approval of Resolution 2005-509 for an intra budget transfer in the amount of
$1,500 within the 2005 Current Expense Planning & Building Budget, Building
Department, Number 001-000-130, from line item 524.20.45.0001 (Equipment
Rental) to line item 524.20.44.0000 (Advertising). (Exhibit 7)

8. Authorize the Franklin County Assessor to shift $265,000 from the Road
Department levy to the County Current Expense levy for the year 2006.
(Exhibit 8)

Sécond by Mrs. Corkrum. 2:0 vote in favor.

Printer | ®
The printer in the Accounting Department has failed. Information Services

Director Kevin Scott has requested approval to purchase a new printer.

Motion — Mr. Koch: I move that we authorize the purchase of an Epson printer for the

accounting department. This is Resolution 2005-510. Second by Mrs. Corkrum. 2:0

vote in favor. (Exhibit 9)

Vouchers/Warrants

Motion — Mr. Koch: I move for approval of expenditures as listed: Election Equipment

warrant 292 for $698.00; Liability Reserve Fund warrant 19 for $38.07; Grand Old 4"

warrant 83 for $1,795.31; Jail Commissary warrants 2127 through 2130 for $3,131.92;

Law Library warrant 961 for $4,270.43; Franklin County Enhanced 911 warrants 1092

through 1096 for $11,488.16; Franklin County RV Facility warrants 203 through 205 for

$2.406.74; TRAC warrants 9003 through 9031 for $18,692.33; Election Equipment

warrants 293 through 294 for $2,879.76; and Current Expense warrants 48143 through

48156 for $1,768.73; for a total of $47,169.45. Second by Mrs. Corkrum. 2:0 vote in

favor. (Exhibit 10) .
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HUMAN SERVICES

Human Services Director Dave Hopper met with the Board. Present in audience:
Jerrod MacPherson and Greg Wendt.
Mental Health

Interest Income

Mr. Hopper said the Franklin County Commissioners asked him to talk to Benton
County about the interest income on Human Services funds. Benton County pulled it off
the consent agenda and it has been under study. He has not been able to ascertain where
the matter stands other than that. Mrs. Corkrum said our treasurer called their treasurer
and found out the interest is just going in Benton County’s general fund. It is considered
residual cash that they invest. Mrs. Corkrum said her point is if it’s not going to go back
into Human Services, it doesn’t seem fair. But it might be moot because it’s the law.

Mr. Hopper said we believe the interest needs to come béck to our department
because of some contractual obligations. He is working with Ryan Verhulp in the
Prosecutor’s Office about this matter.

Mr. Bowen said he has talked with Dave Sparks of Benton County. Mr. Sparks
told him the interest comes into Benton County’s general fund. The state auditor audits a
lot of the grant programs and that money is used to pay for the state auditor. Mr. Bowen
does not know how much money it takes for the state auditor work but the amount of
work involved would eat up the lion’s share of it. Mrs. Corkrum said it still should go
into the Human Services budget and let them pay for the audit. Mr. Hopper said the
interest is probably between $80,000 and $100,000 per year. He heard it was also paying
for some other things. He thinks there are contract clauses and WAC citations that
require it to come back to Human Services. Mrs. Corkrum said the funds could maybe be
used for mental health in the jail. Mr. Hopper said it could be used for purchasing mental
health services for the most part, or administration or other costs.

Involuntary Treatment (ITA) Filing Fees
The Board reviewed a table titled 2005 Out of County ITA Hearings for all the

counties in the state showing the filing fees that have been paid this year and defense
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panel costs for Benton and Franklin Counties. Mr. Hopper said county clerks began
charging Human Services $200 for ITA cases in July. Franklin County pays just for
Franklin County people. Franklin County funds have paid $2200 and Benton County
funds have paid $14,400, for a total of $16,600 to date. This is a new cost to the system.

Mr., Hopper said Spokane County is now sending bills out to people for venue
changes because there is a filing fee involved when a venue change occurs. There is also
a $20 processing fee. The RSN Executive Committee decided to send a memo that we
will not pay Spokane or other areas right now while we study the issue. Mr. Hopper will
talk to Jean Wessman from the state office about this matter. He doesn’t think the state
" realized a lot of their money was going to go for filing fees. |

We pay the defense panel costs for mental health hearings at $50 per case plus an
hourly rate if it goes to jury trial. We have between two and four jury trials a year.
Mrs. Corkrum asked Mr. Hopper to check into the actual costs.
Chemical Dependency | .
Methadone

 The Division of Alcohol and Substance Abuse (DASA) is having Human Services

monitor how many admits there have been due to opiate use and also collect some other
numbers. Based on the results, DASA will make an assessment of whether there are
enough potential slots to consider having a methadone program here. A company in

San Diego will have to decide whether they will activate the entire planning process for a
methadone program

Children’s Administration

Mr. Hopper said a staff person has been moved to the children’s services office in
a chemical dependency position. He explained the role of a staff person that has been
moved to the children’s services office in a consultive liaison linkage role. The staff
member is bilingual and bi-cultural. The program has worked very well statewide. That
position has been known as the Temporary Assistance to Needy Families (TANF)
outstation worker. .
Developmental Disabilities
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Waiver Clientele Required Services

The funding would have required the staff to do assessments full-time. All 12

counties refused to accept that condition. We accepted the contract for the rest of the year
but not for next year. We did that to send a message that things were not well and that we
wanted the original concept. We required DASA to put a request in their budget for new
staff.

Developmental Disabilities Advisory Board (DDAB)

One position is open on the DDAB. We're looking for a Franklin County
resident. We would like ethnic representation on the board. The chairman is Ed Frost.
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

Planning Director Jerrod MacPherson and Assistant Director Greg Wendt met
with the Board.

Public Hearing: Short Plat SP 2005-14 for applicants Alfred and Nellie Martenson to

short plat 2.74 acres into two lots, The lots are 1.21 acres and 1.53 acres in size

respectively. The property is zoned Rural Community — One Acre (RC-1).

Public Hearing convened at 9:39 a.m. Present: Commissioners Corkrurn and
Koch; Planning Director Jerrod MacPherson; Assistant Director Greg Wendt; County
Administrator Fred Bowen; and Clerk to the Board Mary Withers. Present in audience:
Alfred and Nellie Martenson, Blaine Hulse, Jim Holland and George Banning.

Mr. Wendt reviewed the information on the Action Summary (Exhibit 11).

Mr. MacPherson showed a copy of the acrial photograph with zoning overlays.
He reviewed the conditions of approval. The Health District requirements are unique
because of the large amount of slope on the site. He noted that this propertyisin a
geologically hazardous area. Any building permits will require geotechnical engineering.

Mrs. Corkrum asked twice if anyone in the audience would like to speak against
this proposal. There was no response.

Mrs. Corkrum asked if anyone in the audience would like to speak in favor. Al
Martenson spoke in favor. He has hired Mike Black as the environmental engineer and

he is working on the project now.
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The hearing was closed to audience participation.

Mrs. Corkrum said she is glad to see that the geotechnical engineering was
emphasized because of the landslide area. |
Motion — Mr. Koch: I move we grant preliminary approval of Short Plat 2005-14 subject
to the seven findings of fact and five conditions of approval. This is Resolution
2005-511. Second by Mrs. Corkrum. 2:0 vote in favor. (Exhibit 12)
Smart Growth Livable Communities

Mr. Wendt and Engineer Tim Fife attended a recent meeting called Smart Growth
Livable Communities. Pasco, Kennewick, Richland, West Richland, Franklin County

and Benton County are working together. A compact is cxpectéd to be prepared. Some
language might be prepared that will go into the comprehensive plans for each entity.
PUBLIC WORKS

Engineer Tim Fife met with the Board.
Bid Opening: Motor Grader

Bid Opening convened at 9:52 a.m. Present: Commissioners Corkrum and Koch;
County Administrator Fred Bowen; Engineer Tim Fife; and Clerk to the Board Mary
Withers. Present in audience: Blaine Hulse of Rowand Machinery Co. and Jim Holland
and George Banning of Western States.

Three envelopes were received:

Western States Equipment Net total bid $73,346.18

Clyde West send a notification that they are unable to bid the proposal but want to
be kept on the list.

Rowand Machine Company (RMC) Total net bid $64,980.00

A man in the audience asked Mr. Fife to break it out. Mr. Fife read the individual
portions of the bid.

Mr. Fife will review the bids and give the Board a recommendation on Monday.
Annual 2006 Construction and Purchasing Program

Mr. Fife gave the Board the proposed Annual 2006 Construction and Purchasing

Program.
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Mr. Fife said the program shows purchasing of only two sheriff’s vehicles now
based on the number of miles on existing vehicles. One Impala only has 80,000 miles on
it. This means we may purchase more vehicles in 2007. |

Mr. Koch asked if the Impalas were the best buy right now through the state bids.
Mr. Fife said Impalas were somewhat of an experiment because they were supposed to
get better gas mileage. One problem is the officers don’t like driving them compared to
the Ford. Another problem is that a number of people don’t fit in them because of their
size.

Mr. Bowen said since gas is so expensive, maybe he should switch from driving a
county pickup to an Impala. He thinks adding another car in 2007 may hurt us more than
purchasing it now. It would be more economical to drive the Impala than a pickup.

Mrs. Corkrum and Mr. Koch said that is fine with them. Mr. Bowen asked if the Impala
is in good condition. Mr. Fife said yes. |

Mr. Fife said the 15-passenger van is for the work crew. The two pickups are for
the Planning and Building Department. Mr. Fife said he knows the Board did not give
approval for making the Planning vehicles into four-wheel drives. Mr. Koch said he has
talked to Planning Director Jerrod MacPherson about the four-wheel drive request since
the Board meeting. The Planning Department was considering using Ford Focus or
Escape models as four-wheel drives, not large pickups. M. Fife said an estimate was
prepared to change vehicles from two-wheel drive to four-wheel drive with the difference
being about $6000 total for two vehicles that the Planning Department would be required
to pay. The Focus and Escape vehicles are front-wheel drive. The current Planning
pickups are rear-wheel drive.

Mr. Bowen said if the pickup he is driving was sent to auction, it would probably
bring in more than the Impala. If so, we could take the difference between the pickup and
the Impala and put it towards Public Works’s four-wheel drive unit and diminish the cost.
It might take care of the whole issue and take care of everybody’s problems.

Mr. Koch said the Escape-type vehicle can also hold more passengers, which the
pickup cannot. Mr. Koch thinks the planner needs to come back with more information.
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Mrs. Corkrum said we can approve this program and then amend it later,

Mr. Koch asked about the roadside mowers in the plan. Mr. Fife said the roadside
mowers we have are entirely too big for what we do with them. He said we’re not going
to spend as much as we spent originally on the mowers because we’re not going to
replace them with like vehicles.

Motion — Mr. Koch: I'move that we okay the 2006 Annual Construction Major
Equipment Purchases and CAP program. This is Resolution 2005-512. Second by
Mrs. Corkrum. 2:0 vote in favor. (Exhibit 13)

Local Agency Agreement Supplement: CRP 582/Dilling Lane Bridge

The Board has previously approved an agreement but the amount was incorrect.
The correct supplement has been prepared. Resolution 2005-513 was assigned.
Motion — Mr. Koch: I move that we rescind the prior local agency agreement supplement
for the CRP 582/Dilling Lane Bridge Second by Mrs. Corkrum. 2:0 vote in favdr.
Motion — Mr. Koch: I move that we approve Resolution 2005-513 for the CRP 582/ .
Dilling Lane Bridge. Second by Mrs. Corkrum. 2:0 vote in favor. {(Exhibit 14)
Draft DEIS Letter for Covote Ridge
The Board reviewed a letter Mr. Fife has prepared as a DEIS letter regarding

Coyote Ridge prison expansion at Connell.
Motion — Mr. Koch: 1 move that we authorize this letter to be sent on to Washington
State Department of Corrections for the Coyote Ridge Corrections Center expansion
impact study. Second by Mrs. Corkrum. 2:0 vote in favor. (Exhibit 15)
Public Works Trust Fund (PWTF)

Mr. Fife said the PWTF notified him this morning that they found some additional

money and it looks like we can probably get our loan if we want it. He said the bad news
is I don’t know how I’m going to pay for it. Mr. Fife will look at the information and
come up with some options. We can always take a lesser amount. We're authorized up
to $4.5 million. If we’re going to take the lesser amount, they probably want to know

how much that would be so they can give it to somebody else. .
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Mr. Fife knows what Mr. Brock wants but he was kind of banking on that just
keeping us whole with inflation, cost of living adjustments, asphalt prices, gas prices, and |
everything else that we’re going through.

Mrs. Corkrum asked Mr. Fife to have Public Works accountant Dennis Huston do
some work on this matter.

Mr. Fife said the levy shift would easily pay the loan payment but he knows that
the county is hurting for the Current Expense budget, too.

Mrs. Corkrum said that’s something we talked about before. Mr. Fife talked
about a problem with the way the figures had been calculated in the past. Mr. Koch said
he needs more discussion on this matter. Mr. Fife said the calculation is now being done
correctly.

AUDITOR
Public Hearing: Adopt 2006 Budget

Public Hearing convened at 10:15 am. Present: Commissioners Corkrum and
Koch; County Administrator Fred Bowen; and Clerk to the Board Mary Withers. No one
was present in the audience.
| Mrs. Corkrum announced we are here for a Public Hearing to adopt the 2006
budget. However, the budget is not ready for adoption. We’ll extend our Public Hearing
to December 14 at 9:15 a.m. in the Commissioners Office. Hearing was recessed until
December 14. |
OTHER BUSINESS

Ronnie and Sunny Dick met with the Board. Also present: Engineer Tim Fife.
Road Problem

Mr. Dick explained a problem on the road near the intersection of Sandifur and
Road 60 North which turns into Overton Road. The City of Pasco has paved a portion of
the road but only one lane. They have put barricades up for safety reasons. A map was
reviewed. Mr. Dick also showed the Board photographs. Mr. Fife Said he thinks this is
where the road changes from county to city. Mr. Dick said the west side of Road 60 north
is in the city. He said the city was unable to get right-of-way to the east so they didn’t
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finish the whole lane. They did fill a hole and took out one barricade in line with
Road 60.

Mr. Fife asked what are you asking? Mr. Dick said the city left a hole about a foot
deep. They put barricades up. It still leaves one lane for people coming in and out. He is
concerned there will be an accident.

Mr. Fife said there are a bunch of issues. This is not the only spot where the city
has done this. He said it is against the law for their city limit line to go down the center
line of a road. They have done that several times. He has pointed it out to them.

Mr. Dick said he would just want compaction there with gravel at this time.

Mr. Koch said he needs to look at the site. Mrs. Corkrum agreed. The Board will work
with the City Council if necessary.

Mr. Dick said the simple solution right now is to use gravel.

Recessed at 10:23 a.m.
Reconvehed at 10:30 a.m. .
SAFETY COMMITTEE

Chief Civil Deputy Prosecutor Ryan Verhulp, Treasurer Tiffany Coffland, TRAC
Manager Troy Woody and Debbie Ford of the Prosecutor’s Office met with the Board.
KONA Reporter Dennis Shannon was present in the audience for a brief time.

Safety Committee Report

A graph was reviewed showing 2005 incident reports for the county. Mr. Verhulp
pointed out that some departments have more incidents just by the nature of their service.
He noted that TRAC incidents have significantly been cut back since the beginning of the
year. Ms. Ford said these incident reports encompass incidents related to employees and
to the public.

Mr. Verhulp gave the Board a list of the Safety Committee accomplishments in
2005 (Exhibit 16). He said the committee is required to meet by law.

The committee is asking the Board to consider a change for next year that would

allow departments to appoint alternates who can serve on the committee. .
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The committee has increased the accessibility of reporting incidents by making
forms and policies and procedures available on the public drive. Every employee was
sent a notice via email that if you have an incident you are required to report it, here are
the forms, and here is what you do.

A workplace safety inspection checklist has been prepared. Almost all of the
departments have filled them out and submitted them back to the committee. The
checklist has pointed out concerns or risks in their departments. The committee evaluated
those and has also evaluated incident reports.

Mr. Verhulp said the committee is appreciative of all the accomplishments it has
made. The committee members feel the way the Franklin County Policy is written for the
Safety Committee somewhat impairs its ability to take action beyond this level. The
committee reviews all the reports. The policy now reads that the committee gives a
recommendation to the Board on each incident and what corrective action should be
taken. In a practical sense, it does not seem to work. The Safety Committee would like
the Board’s comment as to any ideas or recommendations you may have.

The Safety Committee intends to make some draft revisions to the policy to
provide direct recommendations to supervisors in terms of what type of corrective action
maybe could be made. They would like to know if the Board has any recommendations
as to what you might see as the Safety Committee’s role and/or the Board’s role. We will
bring the draft policies to you towards the beginning of next year for your consideration.

We’re trying to indicate that safety is of importance. It has effects on bottom lines
in terms of worker compensation costs, for instance. We have a collective effort, a new
approach toward safety, hopefully to benefit the county.

Mr. Verhulp said this is the end of the year report. The committee is asking the
Board for any recommendations and any further comment.

Ms. Coffland said with the way the incident reports have been handled, it seems
like the process ends as soon as the committee finishes reviewing it. In some cases, it
doesn’t go back to the department or get discussed in the department. We have some
departments that have repeat offenses of things safety-wise that maybe we need to make




Pagé 903
COMMISSIONERS RECORD 46
FRANKLIN COUNTY
Commissioners’ Proceeding for December 7, 2005
them accountable for. There needs to be some education as to how these claims affect
employees’ paychecks as well as the county’s budget. The Board agreed. Mrs. Corkrum
gave some examples.

Ms. Coffland said we would like to rewrite the policy and make some
recommendations to the supervisors. She asked how would the Board then like to
proceed if the supervisor does not take any action?

Mrs. Corkrum asked how you would propose to follow up? Mr. Woody said we
need to draft a proposal and give it back to you. At the very least, the system should
make it a pain for them not to follow the recommendations. It could state that we all
agree there are standard guidelines and if it’s a preventable accident then there will be a
progress report. If you choose not to do a progress report as a department head, then you
havc 30 days to respond in writing and send us a report, or something along that line.
The way the system is right now, if there is an incident I’ll never get questioned and I
don’t have to do anything about it. There may be legitimate reasons for not taking action.
He doesn’t think the Safety Committee should ever be able to override a department head.
But a department head should have to explain.

Mr. Woody said the other thing we have to figure out is how to do some safety
incentives. The incidents have occurred fairly frequently.

Mrs. Corkrum said many incidents are plainly careless. Accidents do happen.
She realizes different departments are more susceptible to éccidents than other
departments.

Mr. Bowen said he thinks what Mr. Woody is saying is absolutely right. The
elected officials need to buy into it and be a part of it in order for this to work. How do
the commissioners penalize them? By cutting their budget? The incentive is to keep
favor to get the requests that are asked. Is there any way that we can do an incentive
program? What would it be?

Some ideas were discussed. Ms. Coffland said maybe funds could be added to a
budget for capital purchases or training or whatever. Mrs. Corkrum said we could check
with other counties to see what they do. Mr. Bowen said everyone should be taking this
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very seriously and should not require a carrot. Mrs. Corkrum said because the L&I
payments are going up, it is taking money away from being able to provide items for
departments.

Mr. Bowen said as a starting point, a memo could be sent out and ask elected
officials and department heads for their ideas. Maybe elected officials and department
~ heads are already willing to do this. The memo could request a 30-day retumn to the
Safety Committee, |

The Board expressed appreciation that the Safety Committee is an active
committee.

Mrs. Corkrum said she thinks the changed policy should have at least a reply back
to the committee and a report. Everybody should be informed.

Mr. Bowen .sa.id even though we don’t have an awards banquet, we still offer
awards. Maybe there is some way to have a competition going with different departments
that the department would have some type of award, undetermined at this point, to be
rewarded after having so many days without an incident. Ms. Coffland said the clerical
departments rarely have claims. Mr. Bowen said maybe you have two different awards,
maybe categorizing the type of departments. Mrs. Corkrum said maybe a certain amount
of the cash carryover amount in a department could go back into their budget the next
year to be used for capital improvements. Ms. Coffland said you can show how it
benefits the person. The incidents are causing the rates to go up. It will take time for the
rates to reduce because we have a three-year rollover period.

Mr. Bowen said the Safety Committee can prepare the proposed changes to the
policy and come back with recommendations for the Board. Mrs. Corkrum said Thurston
County and Grays Harbor County have good safety committees. Mr. Bowen said the Risk
Pool may have the safety policies from many counties.

The goal is to encourage a reduction in the number of incidents.

TRAC

TRAC Manager Troy Woody met with the Board. Present in audience: Ryan

Verhulp and Debbie Ford.
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Fairs Conference Update

Mr. Woody said the IAFE conference was good and well worth the time. It was
considerably more valuable than the one we attended in Yakima. He found good
entertainment options and good vendor lists. It was well attended, increased by 8% over
last year.

Guest complaint response letter

Mr. Woody and Mr. Bowen are going to meet with a TRAC user about a
- complaint. Mr, Woody has also responded to another complaint that Mrs. Corkrum asked
him about previously.
RV Park November 2005 Financiai Statement
The November 2005 Franklin County RV Park financial statement was reviewed.

Every RV space now has a dedicated phone. line so the phones can be rented.
Mr. Woody said that has been a significant issue since we increased the occupancy. The
demand for phone lines has increased as the building has become busier. .
TRAC November 2005 Financial Statement

The November 2005 TRAC financial statement was reviewed. Mr. Woody

expects to know as nearly as possible the true balance of the subsidy that will be required
within a few days. Bills for the subsidy will be sent to the City of Pasco and the county.
Mr. Bowen asked that TRAC provide a breakdown of utility expenses.
TV Ad
A TV ad is running for TRAC. Mr. Woody gave the Board a computer disk with
the program. The ad was produced using funds from the trade-out fee for the tower
camera. TRAC has already received two phone calls about the ad.
PROSECUTOR
Chief Civil Deputy Prosecutor Ryan Verhulp and Legal Secretary Debbie Ford
met with the Board.

Wilson House

Mr. Verhulp said Ms. Ford did some research regarding the Board’s inquiry about .
whether it would be possible to donate Wilson House to Our Lady of Lourdes. The







